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NO DECEMBER
 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

I M P O R TA N T !
2021 VAC Scale Certification

Due to the pandemic, the following is in effect for 
the upcoming year:

All scales certified in 2020 are valid through 
2021.

If you have an electronic scale, please change 
your batteries before weighing fish this year.

If you have new scales, or scales that need 
certifying (not certified in 2020) it is your 
responsibility to get your scales to a weigh 

master.

Please contact the following to arrange for your 
scales to be certified.

Larry Allen:   allenhouse75@comcast.net
Ryan Noland:   ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com

Danny Noland:   danny6749@aol.com

How to Join a Zoom Meeting
Email link:
 
1.  You will receive an email invitation from the 
meeting host

2.  Click on the link in the email (join via PC, 
Mac, iOS or Android)

3.  You will be directed to the meeting

REMINDER - 
The VAC Has a Facebook Page Now – 

Go Take a Look!
You can visit the VAC Facebook page for a look 

by clicking on: 
https://www.facebook.com/vaanglers/

December 2021



   

Page2 PROGRAMS 
Updates coming soon!

PREVIOUS PROGRAMS
The ZOOM video links from previous membership meetings are located on web page under the 

Videos tab (Speaker and Educational Videos).

UPCOMING EXPEDITIONS
Updates coming soon!

If you would like to lead an expedition or have an idea for one, contact Frank Hart at teach2hart@
aol.com. 

VAC ANGLING RULES QUESTIONS?
Do you have a question concerning angling rules? If so, email your questions to Fred Cousins 
(cousinsf1@verizon.net). Fred will address questions during the next general membership meet-
ing

FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT:
Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), (804)241-3706 (C) or allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at: (804)658-1955 (H), (894)896-4178 (C) or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com
 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free, and are 
placed in a Zip-Loc type re-sealable plastic bag with your name written on the outside.

2022 VAC Angling Rule Changes 
The Angling Rules Committee presented the new rule changes to the Board of Directors. The 
rule changes are based on input from VAC club members. The BOD has approved the rule 
changes and they will go into effect beginning with the 2022 angling year

1) Add fall fish to the freshwater basic weight table (see attached);

2) Remove striped bass (saltwater) from consideration for awards starting 12/1/21 until the 
     Angling Rules Committee deems the fishery has recovered.

3) Eliminate the J.P. Pajchak award for billfish releases.

4) Eliminate the C.V. Kinnard Angler of the Month / Angler of the Year awards; and

5) Replace the current basic weights for Gar with the attached revised basic weights. 
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I read a quote by Henry Ford recently, “Coming together is a beginning; keeping together is progress; 
working together is success.” I could not help but think about the VAC and thought, “Wow! According to 
Mr. Ford, we are quite the successful assemblage of anglers.”

Coming Together. In 1960, a group of anglers got together for an organizational meeting, and in 1961 
founded the Virginia Anglers Club. Since then, many like-minded folks have continued the traditions, 
developed new ones and over the past sixty-two years have adapted and changed into what it is today. 
Regardless of what you believe the VAC should be or is, we all have the same goal and that is to enjoy and 
share the sport of fishing. 

Keeping Together. Over the past couple of years, I have mentioned how it takes a “Village of Anglers” to 
run this fishing club. Some members have decades of commitment, but it’s a commitment of passion and 
through that passion, one finds fellowship. A few names that come to mind are Stuart Lee, Fred Cousins, 
Bob Brown, Danny Noland, Buddy Noland, Fred Murray, Glen Carter, Larry Allen to name a few. Get these 
guys together, and the stories start flowing. They have been a part of the leadership team for a long time, 
and to this day, they remain active within it.

Reflection is timeless and the names of members who have kept this club together would rival the number 
of hickory shad caught by Fred Murray over the course of a day (maybe two days). But as I reflect on 
the past couple of years, the following members have contributed greatly to the success of the VAC, and 
I believe they will continue their gift to the club for years to come. It’s these folks and others who will 
become the story tellers of the future.

Karen Anderson joined the Virginia Anglers Club in 2013. She has been a stalwart at the Recording 
Secretary position for years and her consistent presence and conscientious work ethic has been a binder 
for keeping this club together and on task. At the Banquet in February, Karen will become the first female 
Director of the Virginia Anglers Club. Congratulations Karen!

Frank Hart is a passionate angler, a mover and a shaker. His leadership has taken the VAC to new levels. 
He’s been our Membership Chairman for the past few years, as well as Angling Activities Chairman and a 
Director. Frank recently organized an overnight Trout Fishing Expedition on Cripple Creek in Wytheville, 
Virginia. In my opinion, the fellowship during those two days of fishing rivals any I have had as a VAC 
member. 

Carter Clevinger is a tackle box full of merriment. When you are around this guy, you can’t help but 
break out your biggest smile. Carter has been a dedicated Newsletter Secretary for years and is passing 
his “newsletter” torch to new member Lynda Richardson. Carter is moving into the Angling Rules realm, 
remains a Director, and keeps our Facebook page relevant with interesting & timely articles, catches and 
angling oddities.

Working Together. I’d like to amend a statement written above. “It takes a Village of Anglers ‘working 
together’ to run the Virginia Anglers Club.” And because we work together making all of these great parts 
and pieces of the VAC happen, this is perhaps in its simplest form, is all we need to know. Our success 
comes from our members and as we move forward embracing our past, we must continue our path for 
success into the future. Happy New Year.

Mike Ostrander
Virginia Anglers Club
President

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
December 2021



ANNUAL BANQUET TO BE HELD ON 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2022

VAC Annual Banquet will be held at:
The Place at Innsbrook

4036-C Cox Rd, Glen Allen, VA 23060

Dinner will be served at 7:00pm
Doors & Bar open at 5:30pm

Cash bar available for your enjoyment

Tickets: $40 each for member/guest 
Raffle Items / Door Prizes

Please RSVP by 1/22/22

PayPal 
Please enter Member’s Area of the VAC Website www.virginiaanglersclub.org 

scroll 
down to bottom of first page and click on “Annual Banquet” - $40 PayPal Payment 

Box,
 enter quantity. 

Check
 For payment by check, please make checks payable to The Virginia Anglers Club 

and 
send the check, along with the names of those attending to the VAC Treasurer: 

Chuck Koch
6009 Shady Willow Place

Glen Allen, VA 23059 

Page 4



Page 5



Page 6

Fish of the Month (November)

Freshwater (points)					     Saltwater (points)
GN Carter		   					     C Clevinger
Perch, White 1lbs 2oz 				    Seatrout, Spotted 4lbs 2oz
6 spin 204pts						      4 plug 330pts

Freshwater (weight)					     Saltwater (weight)
GN Carter							      C Clevinger		
Perch, White 				                	 Seatrout, Spotted 	
1lbs 2oz							       4lbs 2oz



The best way to sum up the 2021 Hatteras Anglers 
Club surf tournament was the old saying, “you 
should have been here yesterday”.  Our first day 
stands were poor, and we only managed 2 scoreable 
fish. We caught a lot of small undersized fish. When 
first day scores were posted that night, the stand 
that gave up the highest amount of points, was 
our third round location Friday morning. So, we 
were excited, same stand, same high tide, same 25 
knot NE wind in our face, nothing to make the fish 
move. The judge tells me how lucky we were, that 
we had the stand that the most first round points 
were scored on, plus his 10 stands he judged scored 

2021 VAC Surf Fishing Tournament Results
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over 600 points the first day. Many of those teams were in top 10 first day results. I think that is what 
you call “the kiss of death”. At the end of the third round, we had zero score able fish. His 10 stands that 
scored over 600 points the day before scored 6 points, one team caught 2 bluefish five minutes before 
the end of the round. That’s what is meant by “ should have been here yesterday”. The next group of 
stands about 5 miles down the beach caught bluefish and puppy drum, same location that teams zeroed 
out the day before, I guess that’s where our fish went.. The VAC team fished hard the entire tournament 
but had our worst finish since the Halloween Storm years ago, when we fished in 50 knot winds for two 
straight days.

Former Virginia Anglers Club Member Steve Hutchins pulled lines in early
December 2021. Steve is likely remembered more by Members of long standing than by most of the 
current membership. Steve was an active Member from the mid-seventies into the nineties. Steve was the 
owner of Mobility Printing and retired to Manteo, NC, taking up residence on Ballast Point in the Pirates 
Cove community and marina.

Steve was among the many VAC Members that went to the Gulf Stream in small center console boats 
powered by outboard motors. Steve’s first boat of many bearing the name Razmatazz was a Sea Craft 
center console. In those days, offshore fishing by Members was primarily done out thru Oregon Inlet, NC.

Steve was a prolific catch entry card submitter. He submitted 155 total cards. All but two were for 
saltwater catches. One hundred thirty-eight were for billfish (55 whites, 41 blues and 42 sails). Steve 
fished in the waters of VA, MD, NC, FL and in non-domestic waters including Bermuda, Mexico and 
Costa Rica. Steve’s 153 saltwater catch entries include 13 Club Records that still stand to this day.

There will be no obituary nor memorial service for Steve.  Lines out, Steve, for the last time. You will be 
well remembered by those of us who knew you and admired by all for your angling accomplishments. 

Former VAC Member Steve, Hutchins Pulls Lines
in December 2021
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Clifford Phillips

Steve Knox

VAC Members Pictures

Gary Green

Bob Brown
David Howard
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Carter Clevinger

Brent Bosher

Frank Hart
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Tom Franco

Robert Thomas

Jack Grabenstein
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Mark Horner
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Jim Sheffield & 
Bob Jimmerson
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Jim Sheffield & 
Bob Jimmerson
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Cripple Creek 
Trout Expedition
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Cripple Creek 
Trout 

Expedition
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Cripple 
Creek 
Trout 

Expedition
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